
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

JAPANESE ASSEMBLY 

Pitcher Sensei and her Year 6 classes entertained the 
senior students and parents at the recent school 
assembly. It was good to see the students perform their 
skits with such enthusiasm and confidence.  

The occasional English explanation assisted the audience, 
but the students performed using their Japanese language 
skills. They are commended for their efforts under 
Sensei’s tutelage. 

We are fortunate to have a specialist teacher in the 
Languages area as many schools are struggling to find staff 
with this level of expertise. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

A reminder that there is a School Council Meeting to be 
held this coming Monday at 5.30pm in the library. 

SIX MONTH REVIEW VISIT 

School Council Chair, Sheryl Daniels, along with members 
Bennett Andrews and Simon Mead will meet the Regional 
Executive Director and the Director of School 
Accountability on Tuesday morning in relation to the 
School Improvement Plan.  

Our visitors will be meeting staff throughout the day 
evaluating the improvement planning process and work that has been undertaken in the last six months.  

I will report back to parent on the outcome of the review.  

KINDERGARTEN TRANSITION 

Thank you to Bennett Andrews, Jenny Beer, Fiona Skidmore and Fiona Henderson for giving our 2019 Kindy 
parents some insight into the work of the School Council and the P&C. The meeting was well attended. 

±h[¦b¢99w{Ω ahwbLbD TEA 

We have so many wonderful parents, grandparents and community members who assist us to provide 
quality education experiences for students. The contributions made by our many volunteers are invaluable 
and we are very fortunate to have such support.  

On behalf of the staff, I would like to acknowledge our 
volunteers and thank them for the time given to the school. 
We look forward to meeting you at our celebration morning 
tea scheduled for 10.30am on 14 November. 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Week 6 Mon 12 Nov School Council meeting 5:30pm 

 Tues 13 Nov Assembly ς Junior Room 9 

 Wed  14 Nov ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊΩǎ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ млΥолŀƳ 

 Thurs 15 Nov Kindy Pirate Day K1, K3, K5 

 Fri  16 Nov Kindy Pirate Day K2, K4 

Week 7 Mon 19 Nov 2019 Kindy Transition commences  
10:30 am – 12:30pm 

 Tues 20 Nov Assembly ς Whole School  
Room 2 & 16 

 Wed 21 Nov 2019 Pre-Primary Parent  
Meeting 9am 

P&C Meeting 7pm 

 Thurs 22 Nov PP/Yr 1 Transition 

Summer Carnival 

 Friday 23 Nov Newsletter ς Room 9 back page 

WEEKLY 

Keyboard Every Monday  

Uniform Shop  Closed until Friday 1 February 
times to be advised 

Canteen Fridays Only 
Orders to be in by 10am Thursday 

School Banking Wednesday  8.20am 

9 November  2018 



 

SCHOOL SUPPORT COORDINATOR 

In the last newsletter I mentioned that the Student Support Coordinator role had been advertised and the 
selection process was underway. I can now advise that that process has been completed. 

The successful applicant as determined by the panel, which included a school principal from another 
school, was Miss Larissa Gow.  

This is an Education Department position that involves the follow role components:  
 

Role of the Student Support Coordinator: 
 

¶ Coordinates the Student Support Program 
 

¶ Researches, develops and implements systems, intervention strategies and alternative programs 
that provide a responsive and effective support service for students, family members and staff 

 

¶ Establishes and maintains professional links between the student, the family, the school and 
other appropriate agencies in the community  

 

¶ Manages and monitors student attendance and interventions, includes responsibility for 
administrative records and reports 

 

¶ Assists the School Administration team in crisis management by providing relevant and 
appropriate strategies and support, as required 

 

¶ Actively assists teaching staff in the planning and implementation of class and school activities 
and co-facilitates group work 

 

¶ Manages Ed Connect Volunteer Program within the school (This is the Mentor program we 
presently operate) 

 

¶ Actively participates in multi-disciplinary team meetings and case conferences within the school 
and with other agencies as appropriate including the provision of information and consultancy 
advice as required. 

 

Miss Gow will be working closely with Mrs Miller, the Deputy who oversees Students at Educational Risk. 
Students are only able to see the Student Support Coordinator through referral processes with Mrs Miller. 

We welcome Miss Gow to her role. Her training in psychology, education and counselling will support the 
work undertaken with students at risk and families in need of support. 

NATURE PLAY AND LOOSE PARTS PLAY 

Our wonderful P&C has given some money to enable us to purchase a sea container to hold loose parts for 
our senior students to access on the oval area at recess and lunch times. Thank you to the P&C for the 
support. A special thanks to Leanne Daniels and Rebecca McAdam for assistance with the procurement of 
the sea container and loose parts. 

We are expecting the container to be in situ in the next week. 

Nature play work will take about three weeks and unfortunately our landscape architect cannot accomplish 
the installation over the summer break. It looks like we will have to wait until the term one holidays.  

Cathy OõDea  

Principal  



 

NOTES FROM ADMIN 

Incursion and Excursion Permission Forms 

With the large number of incursions and excurions taking place at this time of year the office is receiving 
hundreds of permission slips.  It can sometimes be difficult to determine who payment or forms belong to, 
so please ensure permission forms are completed in full. 

Please ensure the following is clearly written on each form: 

¶ Student first name and surname 

¶ Room number 

Please also ensure the envelopes are securely sealed as coins can easily slip out. 

 
 

2019 PROPOSED TERM DATES 

Below are the term dates for 2019.  These dates are proposed and the school’s development days still need 
to be included. The first Monday of each term is usually a school development day. 

 
 

HONOUR CERTIFICATES 

 

 

  

Semester 1  Semester 2 

Term 1 Mon 4 February - Fri 12 April  Term 3 Mon 22 July - Fri 27 September 

Break Sat 13 April - Sun 28 April  Break Sat 28 September - Sun 13 October 

Term 2 Mon 29 April - Fri 5 July  Term 4 Mon 14 October - Thu 19 December 

Break Sat 6 July - Sun 21 July    

Senior Assembly ð Tuesday 6 November 

Room 1 Aidan L Room 1 Amelie S 

Room 11 James D Room 11 Lilly G 

Room 12 Milad W Room 12 Milla B 

Room 13 Seoirse W Room 13 Kelson W 

Room 14 Griffin C Room 14 Paige L 

Room 15 Eve B Room 15 Chloe B 

Room 16 Tyler A Room 16 Hieu D 

Room 18 Austin C Room 18 Saya L 

Room 19 Sean D Toom 19 Tyler R 

Golden Broom Award 

Room 14 

Music Award 

Room 11 



BROWNES DAIRY EXCURSION 

Rooms 13 and 14 received a personal tour of Brownes Dairy on their excursion Thursday 8th November.  

Students were able to milk a cow, tour the factory and sample some products! 

BELMONT COLLEGE BAND PERFORMANCE 

Tuesday 30th October students enjoyed a performance by the Belmont College Band.  The band was touring 
schools in the area.  Two Lathlain students Gabby A and Ella V performed in the band. 

  



   

Room 11 have been learning about heat as a form of energy and how to measure 
temperature using thermometers.  

 

ROOM 11 SCIENCE 

We measured equal quantities of water and put it into cups. Next placed our thermometers in the 
cups and did our first reading. Before we started we had to rate the places we had chosen for our 
cups from warmest to coolest. We checked the temperature every 35 minutes. The hottest, a 
sunny place on the playground and the coolest, the freezer, were easy to predict. The other places 
such as the classroom were not so easy. 



 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

Back to school uniform orders for 2019 

Place your order and money or direct deposit receipt in the P&C box by end of week 5 (Friday 9 November 
2018) and your order will be ready for delivery before the end of the school year. 

Orders received AFTER Friday 9th November WILL NOT BE PROCESSED until Term 1, 2019.  

The uniform shop will open in 2019 on Friday 1 February (times to be confirmed). 

A reminder that the Uniform Shop is able to accept credit card payments.  Include your credit 
card details on the new Uniform Order Form sent home this week.  Copies of the order form 
are also available on the Skoolbag App, website or from the School Office.  

 
 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Changes coming in 2019! 

The Canteen will be open 2 days a week! 

The Canteen will be open Thursday and Fridays in 2019. There will be slightly different menus for each 
day and online ordering will be available with a cut off of 9am each day. 

2019 Canteen Menu coming soon 

The Canteen menu will be changing slightly in 2019 and will be available for parents before the end of 
Term 4. 
 
 

COMMUNITY SHOUT OUT 

Congratulations to Ben H, a current Year 6 student who will be performing with the Como Secondary 
College Junior Concert Band in their Twilight Concert.  Ben H has been a part of the band all year and will 
be attending Como Secondary College next year.  


